

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

JUL 3 1 2019

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL

## **MEMORANDUM**

SUBJECT: OIG Reply to EPA's Response to Management Alert: Certain Toxic Release Inventory

Data Disclosed to the Public Are Inaccurate

Report No. 19-N-0115

FROM:

Charles J. Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General CTS

TO:

Alexandra Dapolito Dunn, Assistant Administrator

Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA's) Office of Inspector General (OIG) would like to thank you for your response to the subject management <u>alert</u>, issued on April 8, 2019. Your response, which we received on April 23, 2019, details that the EPA took prompt action to address the findings identified in our report. We accept your response and will test the corrections to your calculations as we complete our work to address our full objective for this audit (Project No. OA&E-FY18-0002).

If you or your staff have any questions, please contact Kevin Christensen, Assistant Inspector General for Audit and Evaluation, at (202) 566-1007 or <a href="mailto:christensen.kevin@epa.gov">christensen.kevin@epa.gov</a>; or Christina Lovingood, Director of the OIG's Land Cleanup and Waste Management Directorate, at (202) 566-2906 or <a href="mailto:lovingood.tina@epa.gov">lovingood.tina@epa.gov</a>.